
 

November 25, 2024 

Tammy Godden 
Corporation of the Municipality of St.Charles 
2 King Street East, P.O. Box 70 
St.Charles, ON  P0M 2W0 

Dear Tammy Godden: 

On November 21, 2024, the Board of Health approved a 2025 operating budget 
for the cost-shared programs of $31,036,499. The Board of Health motion is as 
follows: 

“THAT the Board of Health for the Sudbury and District Health Unit 
approve the 2025 operating budget for cost-shared programs and services 
in the amount of $31,036,499.” 

In accordance with the Health Protection and Promotion Act, the municipalities will 
be billed a total of $11,186,768 as their share of the Board of Health approved 
operating budget for cost-shared programs. The 2025 per capita rate based on a 
population base of 161,188 is $69.40. Based on the September 9, 2022, MPAC 
Ontario Population Report, your share of the municipal levy for 2025 is $85,711. 

Public Health Sudbury & Districts values its close relationships with area 
municipalities and the work we do in partnership with you to promote and protect 
health for all.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
France Quirion, B.A., M.B.A. 
Director, Corporate Services 

 

 


